
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

 

NOTICE FROM THE CLERK  
No. 24-04 

 
SECURITY SCREENING FOR ATTORNEYS 
AT THE HATO REY FEDERAL COMPLEX 

 
 
 Beginning Monday, March 11, 2024, members of the bar of the U.S. District 

Court for the District of Puerto Rico with valid court identification will be exempt from 

security screening at the pedestrian entrance to the Hato Rey Federal Complex, located 

at the Carlos Chardón Avenue. Members of the bar will still be subject to screening at 

the second checkpoint located at the entrance to the Federico Degetau Federal Office 

Building and the Clemente Ruiz Nazario U.S. Courthouse.   

For additional information and updates on Court operations and services, please 

refer to the Court’s Internet website and its official X (formerly Twitter) account. 

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 8th day of March 2024.                       

                                     
 

ADA I. GARCÍA-RIVERA, ESQ., CPA 
 CLERK OF COURT 
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